

Middle River Community Service District

Opening

Meeting was called to order at 10:15 am on November 13h, 2021 by Tony Lucero.

Present

Tony Lucero, President Clay Westlake, Vice President Jim Hielbronner, Treasurer Ken Bender, Attendee Robin Heinrich, Attendee Greg Heinrich, Attendee Josh Peterson, Attendee

Pledge of Allegiance

Reading of the last meeting minutes.

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ZiK5s3gQiNejmgpTPECmzvYPhRehcE_f-TWIdEixb Gg/edit?usp=sharing

Approval of Minutes

The meeting minutes of the previous meeting were unanimously approved.

Treasurer's Report

Link to report.

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1Sw77sVKiw-ZeH0rYjY1wD8CBAtcGEgJFNRWcg1eXUXs/edit?usp=sharing

Road Manager's Report

- https://docs.google.com/document/d/1w3jEUX2rGyAH9QOsW8dX_McTo-TCPSt6A BnLct5Phxc/edit?usp=sharing
- Clay Westlake suggested that we clean out the culverts and ditches.

- Tony will check with the fire department to see if they can help clean out the culverts.
- The board reflected a refund from the Road Maintenance Fund.

New Business

- A team of volunteers revised the MRCSD Bylaws and the board will review the revision.
- The MRCSD needs to create a website per LAFCO rules. Josh Peterson volunteered to create a website.
- The MRCSD needs more funding and volunteers. We are exploring options for creating more funding.
- The board voted to utilize Zoom for future board meetings to save cost, provide safety, and provide an easy platform for everyone to easily join the meetings.

Open Discussion

- February 5th, 2022 meeting at the Community Hall at 10:00 a.m. Stress the meeting as a New Fast track to maintaining and renewing our roadways by professionals.
 Important meeting to attend for community input and support.
- Ken Bender asked Don Peoples if the passage over the covert on the fire escape exit can hold a fire truck. Don responded saying that it could, but would need to be re-engineered

Adjournment

Clay made a motion to close the meeting and Jim seconded the motion. Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 am on November 13th, 2021.

Note from board president:

With the holiday season and the new year approaching, we send all of our neighbors and friends a wish of happiness with our best intentions as your servants.!

You're proud President, Tony Lucero

Minutes submitted by: Tony Lucero